Dean of Mon, Stanford University, California.

Dear John:

Thanks for your letter of the 20th instant. The article I read did not appear in the Kansas City Star, but was a United Press story in the Kansan which said that you had played here under me and also stated that I was a very strong foe of liquor.

My impression was that the story came from the West coast.

I hope that things are going along in fine shape with you.

Cordially yours,

FCA:AII

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.